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A note from the editor: 
 Wow - we can all take a breath after the amazing Oktoberfest.

It took the whole village, but what a festival that was.
Congratulations to President Debbie and her committee. Talk
about pouring your heart and soul into a project. Of course, it

could not have been done without volunteers.
So...congratulations to all of you for a job well done! 

Here is a small sampling of the many
many photos from the event. I will be

putting together a photo album to share
with the club soon. 



Edmonds Rotary buys tools for PAWS

After working on landscape maintenance in early
August, Libby and Debbie noticed that they were

short on some tools...so they did what Rotarians do,
they took care of it. Good job ladies. Terry from

PAWS really appreciated it. 



September speakers

Howard Behar, retired
President of Startbucks,

gave a very interesting talk
about his long career and

what it was like working for
Starbucks through the

years (on right - joined by
brother Marv. 

Guy Mansfield is a
volunteer alpinist

specializing in high
altitude search, rescue
and safety education.

He told harrowing tales
of bravery and tragedy

on the mountains
throughout his career.

The club was spellbound. 



We love to celebrate our great members! 

At left: Lamin awards Brian
with his 2nd PHF pin.

Below: Debbie pins Jacob
with his second "Diamond

PHF pin.  
The club is proud of our genearous

and caring members. Thank you
Brian and Jacob.



Daina gave a lively and enteraining
classification speech. What a fun new

member she is.



Field Trip Time:

Amie put together another fascinating outing - this
time to the Waste treatment plant in Edmonds,

Because who hasn't wondered from time to time... 



Barbara Chase proudly shows off the plaque bearing
the names of the  Vern Chase scholarship winning

students at Meadowdale High School to her family.
Vern was a cherished member of Edmonds Rotary for

many years and we are proud to carry on his
committment to education.

A special thank you to Richard Okimoto for keeping
Vern's legacy alive.


